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Others present:   Chancellor Robert M. Bersi

                  President William Berg, NNCC

                  President Anthony Calabro, WNCC

                  President Joseph Crowley, UNR

                  President John Gwaltney, TMCC

                  President George Hidy, DRI

                  President Robert C. Maxson, UNLV

                  President Paul Meacham, CCCC

                  Mr. Donald Klasic, General Counsel

                  Mr. Mark Dawson, Deputy Chancellor

                  Dr. Warren Fox, Vice Chancellor

                  Mr. Ron Sparks, Vice Chancellor

                  Ms. Mary Lou Moser, Secretary

Also present were Faculty Senate Chairs John Fordham (DRI), John

Heise (CCCC), Phyllis Henderson (TMCC), Donald Jessup (UNR), Gary

Jones (UNLV), Jim Williams (Unit), and Student Association Of-

ficers Kirk Hendrick, CSUN, and Frank Terrasas, ASTM.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Klaich at 10:00 A.M.

on Thursday, August 28, 1986.

 1.  Introductions





          For continuity on the Board, the continuing members

          have the following appointments:

              Dr. Greg Betts                1-year

              Mr. Arthur A. Hannafin        1-year

              Mrs. Barbara Little           1-year

              Mr. Tom Collier               1-year

              Ms. Pamela Crowell            2-year

              Mrs. Jan Fondi                2-year

              Mr. Pete Rice                 2-year

              Mr. Michael Rainey            2-year

              Mr. Vir- r
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          Professor John Werth, Computer Science & Electrical

              Engin





          6.  Production royalties shall never be less than the

              minimum annual advanced royalties.

          7.  All minimum advanced royalties and work commitment

              amounts shall be adjusted to the changes in the

              consumer price index over the term of the leases.

              The "Consumer Price Index" shall mean the Consumer

              Price Index for Region IX (being the States ons
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     tracting Professional Search Consultation Service and ex-

     tending the application deadline to September 30, 1986.

     He announced that NNCC has received accred e eu

t

a 

u  d e                   



     C.  Both Sanford C. Bernstein and First Interstate under-

         performed their stock and bond objectives while Concord

         Capital exceeded its stock objective for the 1985-86.

     D.  For the 2- eF
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     Sanford C. Bernstein's loss, and Mr. Lincoln replied that

     Sanford C. Bernstein fluctuates with the up and down move-

     ment of the economy, and that over a 3-5 year period this

     is typical.

     Mr. Lincoln explained that although First Interstate fell

     short of its objectives by a wide margin during the last

     year, stocks are measured independently over the years and

     should be a concern to the Board if, over a 3-5 year period,

     this shortage is consistent.

Mr. Karamanos entered the meeting at this time.

Chairman Klaich extended his gratitude on behalf of the members

the Board of Regents to the UNLV Faculty Senate for the invita-

tion to the faculty barbecue, and thanked CSUN for the copies of

UNLV's yearbook given to the members of the Board.

Mr. Foley left the meeting at this time.

 5.  Approved the 1987-89 Biennial Budget Request

     Before addressing the budget request, Chairman Klaich stated

     that the Board has a basic commitment to disseminate infor-









     Mrs. Kenney moved approval to refinance Student Fee Bonds

     for UNR and UNLV.  Mrs. Gallagher seconded.  Motion carried.

 8.  Approved Promotion and Tenure, UNLV

     Approved the following recommendation for promotion and

     tenure:

     A.  University of Nevada, Las Vegas - President Maxson rec-

         ommended the following promotion and tenure, effective

         July 1, 1986.  He has indicated that this action is not

         for the Athletic Director position, but for the teach-

         ing aspect of Dr. Rothermel's position.
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     The remaining meetings for 1986 are scheduled for October

     9-10 in Reno and December 11-12 in Las Vegas.

     Mr. Foley moved approval of the 6-week interval calendar for

     Board of Regents meetings in 1987.  Mrs. Gallagher seconded.

     Motion carried.

11.  Report on Academic Computing

     A report on academic computing and the EDUCOM consultants'

     report was presented during the May 1986 Regents meeting.

     In accordance with Board direction, a new Committee, com-

     posed of all members of the Academic Affairs Council and

     the Academic Computing Committee, was formed to review and

     address the issues raised in the recommendations section

     of the EDUCOM report.  That Committee has met twice and

     has approved proposals for computing.  An interim report

     concerning Academic Computing was presented by Vice Chan-

     cellor Fox, who asked the Board to accept the recommenda-

     tions as contained in Ref. C, filed in the Regents Office.

     The Board was reluctant to give final approval wia wa rw
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     1)  It is recommended that cooperation be continued with the

         State Board of Education to honor Nevada high school

         scholars.  The original intent of this program was for

         these two Boards to recognize and reward Nevada's out-

         standing high school seniors.

     2)  Since the announcement of Nevada scholars by the State

         Board of Education is not made until the Spring of the

         students' senior year, it is recommended that the Re-

         gents Scholar Awards be made earlier in the academic

         calendar.

     3)  It is recommended that the award be improved to actual

         scholarship status for each student, based upon ACT or

         SAT scores.  This would replace the current policy

         which awards ACT assessment credit to Regents Scholars.

     4)  It is further recommended that funds be sought to sup-

         port a scholarship program and that Regents Special

         Project Funds and/or legislative funds be utilized in

         a cooperative way to guarantee a one-year minimum

         scholarship award of a predetermined amount for the

         first year of study.









          Students enrolled in this interdisciplinary program

          will be required to complete an 18-credit core of

          courses offered by the Departments of Economics, His-

          tory, Political Science and Geography.  In addition,

          students must complete an approved sequence of upper

          division courses taught through various Departments.

          A variety of options will be available, including

          Latin American or European area studies, International

          Political Economy, and Peace and Security studies.

          Curriculum for these and other options will be p̾
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          gents before they can be listed and offered.  Vice

          President Richard Davies stated that Senior students

          may enroll in this degree this year, but since it has

          not been listed in the catalog, he is doubtful they

          will.

     (2)  Approved the Phase II Proposal for a Professional De-

          velopmenpo



          graduate or graduate level.  Fields of study include

          Biological Science, General Science, Mathematics or

          Physical Sciences.  An overall GPA of 2.5 mus



          Admission to this program will require completion of

          specified pre-professional course requirements, and

          and a minimum grade point average of 3.75.  The cur-

          riculum will consist of a total of 128 credits.  At

          least 63 credits must be taken in design courses.

          The upper division classes will be composed of new

          courses developed for this program.  A 2.75 GPA also

          will be required for completion of the program.

          Undergraduate degrees are not accredited by the Nation-

          al Architectural Accreditation Board.  However, the

          proposed pro





          Mrs. Sheerin asked if this program could benefit the

          System in designing future buildings, and President

          Maxson stated that he was sure that program represen-

          tatives would be happy to serve in an advisory capac-

          ity.

     (4)  Approved the minimum general education requirements for

          all Assoc  

 





              Nevada, Las Vegas and the University of Nevada-

              Reno.

              If you plan to transfer to either of these Uni-

              versities and did not complete the high school

              course requirements, completion of 15 semester

              credit hours in general education courses which

              are required for the Associate of Arts or the

              Associate of Science degrees, with a grade point

              average of at least 2.0, will qualify a Community

              College student for admission at either University.

          High school districts have been made aware of this

          change.

     (7)  Approved the Phase II Proposal for an AAS degree in

          Manufacturing Engineering Technolog



          skills will be provided through the completion of 31

          credits in the manufacturing engineering technician

          occupational area.

          Although WNCC subscribes to an open admission policy,

          prospective students will be informed that this is a

          rigorous program and will require knowledge and skill

          in applied mathematics and technological subjects.

          The Phase I Proposal was approved by the Board of Re-

          gents in December, 1985.

          This program will provide broad-based training in that

          graduates will be qualified for employment in any type

          of automatic industry, including the robotic manufac-

          turing field.  Current faculty, equipment, classroom

          and laboratory facilities are sufficient to meet the

          needs of the program.  The College has acquired state-

          of-the-art equipment which will be used to train stu-

          dents.  No additional funding is being requested.

          Dean John Garmon stated that all the instructiors for

          this program are from local industry.  Mr. Michael

          Rainey, Xebec Vice President for Administration, stated





     Ms. Del



     Mr. Foley moved approval of the report and recommendation

     of the Audit Committee.  Mrs. Kenney seconded.  Motion

     carried.

17.  Report and Recommendations of the Budget and Finance Com-

     mittee

     A report and recommendations of the Budget and Finance Com-

     mittee meeting, held August 28, 1986, wer9e
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22.  Report on Greek Row and Student Housing, UNLV

     President Maxson reported on the progress of the proposed

     Greek Row and student housing at UNLV.  A committee has been

     formed to advise UNLV on the Greek Row.  President Maxson

     requested authorization to sign an $8 million contract to

     construct Greek Row on the Campus.  The long-term plan calls

     for constructing 2 dormitories, 4 Greek houses and a dining

     commons.  10 banking institutions have agreed to an open-

     ended, non-profit, 25-year loan to be repaid from rental

     charges.  Nevada Savings and Loan has agreed to serve as

     the lead institution in coordinating the project.

     Mrs. Kenney asked if there was a continuing plan if student

     enrollment should drop and rental charges were unavailable

     to cover the costs of maintaining the buildings.  President

     Maxson stated that the buildings would be leased to the

     fraternities and sororities and if student enrollment should

     drop, the athletic teams would rent the rooms which should

     generate sufficient revenue.  He further stated that these

     houses should be self-supporting and they would begin hous-

     ing students at the beginning of Fall, 1988.

     General Counsel pointed out that having fraternities and





     Approved an agreement between the Nevada Department of Wild-

     life and UNR which provides v

h

ԏ





     else's property, lies outside the city limits, and is heav-

     ily covered by brush and trees.

     An offer of $500 has been received from Mr. Blas Ramirez,

     accompanied by a $250 cashier's check.

     Mrs. Gallagher moved approval of the sale of property in

     Texas on behalf of UNR.  Mrs. Kenney seconded.  Motion

     carried.

27.  Approved Easement, DRI

     Approved an easement which would allow stablilizing fill to

     be moved onto the Dandini Research Park property from the

     adjacent Panorama Village Condominiums property, and that

     authority to enter into a final agreements be given to the

     System Office up
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